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At 10:00am President’s welcome, call to order and moment of silence began the 
meeting. 
J. Bazzoli introduced the meeting speaker, Meg Havenn, new Cadbury social 
worker who presented  on DART and PARATRANSIT organizations, capabilities 
and travel resources for benefit of eligible Cadbury residents.  
SECRETARY MINUTES—Approved and accepted as posted. 
CORRESPONDING SECRETARY- One sent condolence message reported. 
TREASURER—Chair reported financial status as: Opening Balance of 
$5,657.12, Total Income of $1,407.50, Total Expenses of $693.57 and Current 
Balance of $6,371.05. 
ACTIVITIES COMMITTEE—Chair reported highlights of April events as: 3 April 
Teller Wines wine tasting; 14 April Dover Downs visit; 17 April Epworth- Southern 
Delaware Choral Society event @ $20.00 per person; 19 and 26 April, Visits to 
Rehoboth Beach; 23 April visit to Downtown Lewes; 24 April Visit to Fort Miles; 
Various Lunch and Dinner events throughout the month.  
ANNOUNCEMENT—R.Hein announced Cadbury team victory over Cherry Hill 
and April (posted) Bowling tournament starting on 15 April. 
DINING COMMITTEE—Chair reported on 26 favorable and 7 unfavorable dining 
evaluations; Schedule for international/special buffets included 17 March (St. 
Patrick’s )- Irish; late April- Spanish; Memorial Day(Traditional); 4th July-
(Traditional); New England-(Traditional)-Summer; Labor Day-(Traditional);  
BUY THE SEA GIFT SHOP—Chair reported low inventory and positive sales 
flow. Financial report was: Income of $195.70, Expenses of $ 38.99 and Profit 
forward as $310.25. 
LANDSCAPING COMMITTEE—Chair acknowledged some membership 
requests for rose pruning information and general gardening discussion.  
LIBRARY COMMITTEE—Chair reported removal of 40-50 Video Tapes from the 
facility and some CDs current availability.  
MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE—Chair reported: 76% or 127 were current total 
occupancy and 180 Cadbury residents total; 74% are dues-paid association 
members; 76% photos taken for resident directory, with 3% declining, 21% 
undecided.  
NEWSLETTER COMMITTEE—President (for Chair) reported continued request 
for contributions to publication. 
PROGRAM COMMITTEE—Chair reported on March events to include: 24 
March(new date) Mike Richards presentation and DVD on ‘green’ Camden 
Friends Meeting Building; 30 March as trip to the above structure followed by 
restaurant (TBD) lunch; 28th March- Steve Luxenburg, Washington Post editor 
will discuss ‘Annie’s Ghost’-his book, in the Auditorium. 
WOODSHOP COMMITTEE—Chair reported sales of committee made shelf as 
three.  



DIAL A RIDE COMMITTEE—Chair reported one ride to physician’s office and 
one ride for prescription pick-up.  
WING/COTTAGE COMMITTEE—None reported 
OLD BUSINESS—New Resident Directory to be prepared when residents’ 
photos ‘shoots’  are completed; W.Gehron reported joint snow emergency 
meetings continue. 
NEW BUSINESS—Re-formation of Housekeeping committee with J. Bazzoli as 
Chair, naming of members announced to include for West Wing-Elaine Connell 
and Vi Cribb; for East Wing-Becky Goldstein and Grace Rork; For cottages- 
Elaine Showers and Jim Bazzoli; Other members to include- Barbara Cleaveland 
ex officio and Diantha Pack as non voting consultant.  
R. Folta announced a ‘silly skit’ to be offered by B. Gayle. Details later. 
MEMBER CONCERNS—None presentedl 
Motion to close meeting made, seconded and approved. Meeting adjourned at 
11:00am. 
 
 
STANLEY GOLDSTEIN 
Secretary  


